MINUTES OF THE LEVIN BRIDGE CLUB AGM HELD ON MONDAY NOVEMBER 11™
2002 AT THE LEVIN BRIDGE CLUB ROOMS AT 7 PM

PRESENT

C Bennet (chair) T Bayley, J Cave, D Mackay, S Scrimshaw, J Turner, S Sturt, B Green
M Lange, M Nouwens,

A Pedersen, D Bennet, R Barrack, B McKenzie, M Wicker, J Kelly, A Dixie, P Dixie, O
Ellis, K Bertram, D Hastedt,

M Lidstone, B Luhrs, J Luhrs, B Harrison, H Harrison, E Jackson, A Barnao, L Polon, B
Pilkington, D Thomas,

D Anderson, J Gunning E Wright, P Denton, M Clark, S Fluker, A McLaren, C Rooney, N
Sisson, M De Bonnaire,

M Hinde, R Benefield, J Boyce, P Boyce.

APOLOGIES

C Cooper, K Carmichael, G Irving, J Colbert,M Kerrison, J Kerrison, J Kirk, J Fryer, C
Dooley, S Lawn, K Kilsby,

J Sorensen, B Thomas, D Mallon, H Mallon, V Sewell, R Sewell, C Hull, A Hull, M
Richard A Robb, T McGaffin,

M Forward

MINUTES

The minutes of the AGM held on 12" November 2001 were confirmed as a true and
accurate record.

Cave/McKenzie

MATTERS ARISING
Bill Luhrs has done a wonderful job with the cleaning duty rooster. Thursday night
worked well.

PRESIDENT’S REPORT
Taken as read Green/Wright

Cath Bennet (Vice President stood in for Denis Mallon who is overseas) added

In my capacity as vice president, | would like to add to the President’s remarks.

How refreshing it is to see the clubrooms being more fully utilised. We can now play
bridge from Sundays, Mondays, Tuesdays, Wednesday, Thurdays. We can choose our
playing styles from the informal and enjoyable games we have on Sundays to the more

serious and competitive bridge play mid week, and the toumaments the club runs during
the year.

We are planning a new competition in May called the Dave Herries Multi-grade, which
will be played on a Friday evening. There will be a trophy each for senior, intermediate
and junior winners. This has come about from a generous donation from Anna Herries.

Denis has already mentioned the new carpet, which is very suitable and colourful
(thanks to those who chose it) but | would like to than on behalf of all of us, John Turner,
helped by John Kerrison, Bob Harrison, Trish Bayley and

Bill Luhrs who put in a lot of work in the replacement of the carpet, and also to Kath
Bertram for the moming tea she provided.
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FINANCIAL REPORT
Presented by June Cave
June apologised saying page one and two should be reversed

Total revenue was down this year due to a donation last year from Eastern and Central
Trust Bank for $3,000
Subs were up $200; Table Money was up $300

Building repairs and maintenance up due mainly to the repairs to the men’s toilets and
the entranceway;
Assets- after depreciation stand at $166,540

There was a query regarding insurance cover. We are insured up to $294,500 and our
policy is due for renewal in May 2003. There is a 100,000 cover for any new
construction, works and plant installation. If there is a feeling that this should be
increased we can do so when the policy falls due.

There was also a query regarding the fun night proceeds. These evenings are quite
separate from general running of the club. (As discussed meeting June 2001) A table
taking of $5 goes towards catering. Raffle proceeds get sunk back into providing further
good prizes. We usually break even but when there is a surplus this goes to the club as
a donation. This covers power and coffee etc.

June pointed out that if any member has queries regarding finance they should contact
the treasurer as she is quite approachable, and when she hears about these queries
they are usually third hand.

MATTERS ARISING
Bobby Mckenzie thanked Tricia Bayley and helpers for the enjoyable fun nights
Alasdair McLaren thanked June for the wonderful job as treasurer. Wright/Sneddon

ELECTION OF OFFICERS AND COMMITTEE

PRESIDENT CATH BENNET
VICE PRESIDENT BOB HARRISON
SECREATARY TRICIA BAYLEY
TREASURER JUNE CAVE

TOURNAMENT SECRETARY DOROTHY MacKAY

John Turner, Sue Scrimshaw, Bill Luhrs, Ken Carmichael, Sue Sturt, Bittahrs, Joyce
Kirk, Denis Mallon

Rita Benefield

REMITS
Committee members who miss two consecutive meetings without an apology are
deemed to be no longer committee members MacKay/Turner passed

Alteration of the constitution

The club shall be managed, by committee, consisting of President, Vice-President,
Immediate Past President, ex officio, Secretary, Treasurer, Tournament Secretary and
five (5) ordinary members, plus one member representing each playing group other than
the Senior group. (If playing night representatives are elected to the office of President,



Vice President, Secretary or Treasurer the number of ordinary committee members shall
be increased accordingly.)

The wording of the above is changed to read

The club shall be managed, by committee, consisting of President, Vice-President,
Immediate Past President, ex officio, Secretary, Treasurer, Tournament Secretary and
five (5) ordinary members, plus one member representing each playing group (If playing
night representatives are elected to the office of President, Vice President, Secretary or
Treasurer the number of ordinary committee members shall be increased accordingly.)
Scrimshaw/Tumer

35 for THE MOTION
6 abstain
4 against

GENERAL BUSINESS

Letter signed by 15 members (full letter attached)

Concern about catering for all club members needs including those who are not
particularly aiming for points or championships, tournaments)

Sandy Fluker thanked Anna Herries for her contribution to the club and committee,
Anna had resigned as a committee member and member but will now continue as a
Levin member)

Cath Cooper has loaned the bridge club a piano

New events for 2003 .

Dave Herries multi -grade night
Interclub teams event.

MEETING CLOSED 8.08PM



MINUTES OF THE LEVIN BRIDGE CLUB COMMITTEE HELD ON TUESDAY
NOVEMBER 12™ 2002 AT THE LEVIN BRIDGE CLUB ROOMS AT 5.15PM

PRESENT

C Bennet (chair) T Bayley J Cave, J Tumer, B Harrison, B Luhrs, D Mackay, S
Scrimshaw

APOLOGIES
S Sturt, K Carmichael, J Kirk, R Benefield

Cath welcomed two new committee members Bob and Bill

MINUTES
The minutes of the meeting held on October 8™ 2002 were confirmed as a true and
accurate record Turner/Mackay

MATTERS ARSING

Dorothy Mackay might want to change date for one of the Interclub Events.
Paraparaumu Sunday 27" April

Waikanae  Sunday 11" May

Levin Sunday 29" June
CORRESPONDENCE
None

FINANCIAL REPORT
Presented and cheques ratified
Refund from GST $1400 Scrimshaw/Bayley

GENERAL BUSINESS

Fun night is restructured and is now a Social Event. Tricia was concerned that these
nights will not now cater for all club members. The way that they had been running had
been very successful, and catered for the needs of all members especially those
members who were not aiming for points, going to touraments and who enjoyed having
some fun in a relaxed atmosphere.

Christmas entertainment and prize giving evening arrangements are under way

Quote from Raewyn’s was accepted $13.00 for a sit down meal. D Mackay proposed we
charge $14 to pay for drinks, not all committee members agreed.

Cath to present Senior prizes. Cath will ask Anna to present Junior, otherwise will
arrange with someone else to do this.

Bob will announce

6PM drinks  6.30 prizes  7.00 meal

Bob and Bill will attended to the bar.

Committee members will set up for the function on Thursday night 12" Dec at 5PM

Once trophies have been returned and last competition finished Cath will arrange the
engraving.
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Cath has confirmed Clarkes, Levin Electrical Lightning (pd), Unichem and to be
confirmed Timms Flooring,

Upholstery Specialist, Paper Plus and Fluker Denton & CO for programme book
SpONSors.

Cath wants to see the new scoring programme to be up and running by the first

competition 2003, if there are any problems that have arisen all scorers should be
advised.

As Cath and Dave Bennet will be leaving Thursday night room next year to go to
Wednesday night, Tricia has arranged two new directors but asked if a couple of nights
could be spent with them going over some points. Bill Luhrs has offered to assist with
this. Tricia is training two new scorers.

John Kerrison presented a quote for new fencing ($1143.90) without labour, and John
Tumer will arrange a quote that includes labour.

Petty cash book will continue

Cath will ask Joyce to take over the purchasing of coffee, tea etc

Bill will be in charge of library and has a list of new modem books, money raised from
the Dave Herries multi-grade evening will be donated to the library to purchase books in
Dave’s memory.

Bob will type up a roster for cleaning duties for Thursday night; Tricia will type one for
directors and scorers

Rita will do the roster for cleaning Wednesday night.

MEETING CLOSED 6.45PM

NEXT MEETING 17" DECEMBER AT
5.15PM 2002
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Levin.Bridge.Club
From: “Tricia" <teb@paradise.net.nz>
To: "Levin Bridge Club" <Levin.Bridge.Club@xtra.co.nz>

Sent: Friday, 24 January 2003 09:46
Subject: minutes

MINUTES OF THE LEVIN BRIDGE CLUB COMMITTEE HELD ON TUESDAY DECEMBER 177H 2002 AT THE LEVIN BRIDGE CLUB ROOMS AT 5.15PM

PRESENT
C Bennet (chair) T Bayley, J Cave, J Tumer, S Scrimshaw, D Mackay, J Kirk, S Sturt

APOLOGIES
B Harrison, B Luhrs, K Carmichael

Cath welcomed Joyce Kirk to the commitiee and Ken Carmichael has been nominated on the committee as the Tuesday representative,

MINUTES
The minutes of the meeting held on November 12t 2002 were confirmed as a true and accurate record Tumer/Bayley

MATTERS ARISING
Committee agreed to Bill and Joan Luhrs using the bridge rooms in January 2003 for their golden anniversary.
Still waiting for quote for south fence

FINANCIAL REPORT
Presented and cheques ratified. Mackay/Scrimshaw
Wil receive $900 GST back from the purchase of new carpet.

CORRESPONDENCE

INWARD

QV rating

Notice of Rating Valuation ~ Capital Value $145,000

OUTWARD

Registrar Incorporated Societies enclosing Minutes of the 2002 AGM, Audited accounts for year ending September 2002 and remits passed at the AGM.

TOURNAMENT

Four pairs entered Rubber Bridge

Bridge Supplies will put a display of bridge items at our Easter Tournament.
D Mackay will purchase prizes for Easter Tournament during xmas sales.

GENERAL BUSINESS
LOST ITEMS A basket will be placed by the fridge for any lost items.
Xmas meal catered by Raewyn's - General feeling after discussion this year's meal was not up to standard.
Social Committee — will be discussed at next meeting
Trophies — Six silver trophies have been chosen for the Dave Herries multi grade
Approx price $600 - $700
North Fence — Will ask John Kerrison if he would like to repair the fence
Piano — On permanent loan from Cath Cooper, a letter will be sent to Cath to formalize.
Lesson 2003 - Will be discussed at next meeting.

Meeting closed 6.10pm NEXT MEETING FEBRUARY 11TH 2003 5.15PM

Outgoing mail is certified Virus Free.
Checked by AVG anti-virus system (http://www.grisoft.com).
Version: 6.0.435 / Virus Database: 244 - Release Date: 30/12/02
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MINUTES OF THE LEVIN BRIDGE CLUB COMMITTEE HELD ON TUESDAY
FEBRUARY 11™ 2003 AT THE LEVIN BRIDGE CLUB ROOMS AT 5.15PM

PRESENT
C Bennet (chair) T Bayley, J Cave, J Turner, B Luhrs, D Mackay, J Kirk, R Benefield,
S Sturt, K Camichael, S Scrimshaw

APOLOGIES
B Harrison

MINUTES
The minutes of the meeting held December were confirmed as a true and accurate
record Cave/Sturt

MATTERS ARISING

Directing - B Luhrs to type out a copy on introduction to directing.

As mentioned in November minutes, letter was received from Mackay, Scrimshaw, and
T Dixie re leaking toilet on the night of NZ Wide Pairs. Kingston and Kemp have dealt
with this matter. A sub committee has been formed for dealing with maintenance

FINANCIAL REPORT
Presented and cheques ratified. Cave/Mackay

CORRESPONDENCE

OUT Letter to Cath Cooper re piano

IN May McCaul has resigned from club
Symon Business Equipment Ltd has taken over contract for photocopier
Tony Lenart offering to run a bridge seminar to improve bridge play

TOURNAMENT
Intermediate March 15" will be $16 and Easter Tournament $18

GENERAL BUSINESS

Lessons - will begin around end of March/ Beginning of April

Flowers — it was agreed that the almoner should arrange for flowers to be sent at their
discretion It was pointed out that flowers should not be sent to one member and not the
other

Security - final decision at next meeting

Vacuum cleaner — June will take cleaner in to be repaired.

North and South side fences are in need of repair and J Tumer will write to John
Kerrison to arrange the repair work and cost.

Letter will also be sent to Errol Bumham with the costs of repairs, as he has offered to
pay half for the south side.

Attached is a copy of a report with cost for security and maintenance

A working bee will be arranged to cut the hedge at the front.

Nets — Ann Robb is to go ahead and arrange for new nets in playing room.

Sub Committees have been arranged for Social, Property, Playing, Scoring, Supplies.
Cath thanked J Tumer and B Luhrs for the work they have put into the maintenance of
the clubrooms.

MEETING CLOSED 6.40PM NEXT MEETING MARCH 18™ 5.15PM
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MINUTES OF THE LEVIN BRIDGE CLUB COMMITTEE HELD ON TUESDAY MARCH
18™ 2003 AT THE LEVIN BRIDGE CLUB

PRESENT

C Bennet(chair) T Bayley, J Cave, J Tumer, B Luhrs, D Mackay, K Carmichael, D
Mallon, S Scrimshaw

APOLOGIES
R Benefield, S Sturt, B Harrison, J Kirk

MINUTES

The minutes of the meeting held February 2003 were confirmed as true and accurate
record Cave/Turner

MATTERS ARISING

Hedge was cut this was arranged by A McLaren.

Intermediate Tournament was cancelled

New nets have been put up. A thank note sent to Ann Robb

Vacuum cleaner has been repaired

Lessons will start on April 1* 2003 ( D Mallon/S Scrimshaw to take these)

FINACIAL REPORT

Presented and cheques ratified Cave/Scrimshaw
CORRESPONDENCE

ouT John Kerrison and Errol Burnham re fencing
IN CDBC minutes

Paraparaumu reminding us about Interclub Tournament in April
Local Directories (new section for clubs etc)

TOURNAMENT

D Mackay will ask if club can change Intermediate tournament to August 9-10™ 2003 and
Open to 4-5" Oct 2003

Letter will be sent to confirm with Atrusa re-catering for multi-grade in August 2003
Flyer for Easter Picnic ready to be sent out

J Tumer asked if a breakdown on running cost for tournament could be set down

GENERAL

B Luhrs moved motion Fastphones set up Security. Second by D Mackay

6 for 1 against, 2 abstained

Levin Electrical to install time clock at a cost of approx $120 and $50 to install
Luhrs/Bennet

Dave Herries Multi grade cups have been purchased and will be taken in to be

engraved.

Will make a decision at next meeting re-grades for Dave Herries tournament

K Carmichael would like to see grading more in line with national grades

D Mallon thanked the 2002 committee for their help during his term as President

J Cave asked to use clubrooms in June for birthday celebration.

Will allow 3 weeks before library books are to be returned

B Luhrs to spray rooms for pests ~ Ruth Munro has been nominated as a new member
MEETING CLOSED 635  NEXT MEETING APRIL 8™ 5.15PM
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MINUTES OF THE LEVIN BRIDGE CLUB COMMITTEE HELD ON TUESDAY 8™
APRIL 2003 AT THE LEVIN BRIDGE CLUB

PRESENT
C Bennet (chair), T Bayley, J Cave, B Harrison, B Luhrs, J Turner, D Mackay,
K Carmichael, D Mallon, S Scrimshaw, R Benefield, S Sturt

APOLOGIES
J Kirk

MINUTES
The minutes of the meeting held February 2003 were confirmed as true and accurate
record Cave/Mackay

MATTERS ARISING

Lessons — At this stage there is 8 new members

Security should be set up by 25" April

Still no decision on grading for D Herries multi-grade tournament
Room has been sprayed for bugs.

FINACIAL REPORT
Presented and cheques ratified Cave/Scrimshaw

J Cave will report back at the next meeting on best way bank accounts should be
handled.

CORRESPONDENCE
OUT letter to Altrus re catering for Open tournament in August

TOURNAMENT
Easter tournament under way

GENERAL

Wednesday night room will change July 9th Championship to Jun 25™ July 5-12"" is
National Congress week.

Heather Jerymon was nominated as a new member to the club

Lock on front door and sensor light have been fixed

B Luhrs spoke to each room on general procedure, ethics and laws.




MINUTES OF THE LEVIN BRIDGE CLUB COMMITTEE HELD ON TUESDAY 13™
MAY 2003 AT THE LEVIN BRIDGE CLUB

PRESENT

C Bennet (chair) T Bayley, K Carmichael, B Luhrs, J Tumer, B Harrison, D Mackay,
J Kirk, R Benefield, S Scrimshaw

APOLOGIES
S Sturt, D Mallon, J Cave

MINUTES

The minutes of the meeting held April 8" were confirmed as true and accurate
Harrison/Tumer

MATTERS ARISING
Security installed and information on the operations in filing cabinet

FINANCIAL REPORT

Presented and cheques ratified. Tumer/Benefield

Closed Contingency and Call accounts, opened term deposit account. Also transferred
surplus from Cheque account into new term deposit account.

TOURNAMENTS

Will have sub committee meeting to change dates for social bridge. D Mackay
suggested inviting other clubs.

Need to change format of Easter Picnic, prizes should be equal amongst aii grades.
Need to purchase a pillow and blanket for first aid kit.

Al who have attended interciub teams report they have had a great time.

CORRESPONDENCE

Letter from Altrusa to confirm they will do catering for tournament in August
CDCBC advising AGM will be hold on Sunday 8" June 2003 Paimerston North
Bridge club

GENERAL BUSINESS

Club interested in purchasing a card dealing machine.

Suggest we look at Pub Charities to fund this purchase Motion moved Turner / Luhrs
Pay cleaners to do some extra duties eg toilets, kitchen

Four members are going to attend Director Seminar in Waikanae 17" May

Meeting closed 6.30pm

NEXT MEETING 10.™ JUNE 2003



MINUTES OF THE LEVIN BRIDGE CLUB COMMITTEE HELD ON TUESDAY
JUNE10TH 2003 AT THE LEVIN BRIDGE CLUB

PRESENT

C Bennet (chair), T Bayley, B Luhrs, J Cave, J Tumer, B Harrison, D Mackay,
R Benefield

APOLOGIES
D Mallon, S Scrimshaw, S Sturt, J Kirk, K Carmichael

MINUTES
The minutes of the meeting held on May 13" 2003 were confirmed as true and accurate
Turner/Harrison

MATTERS ARISING

John spoke on the profile he sent to Pub Charities for a donation towards a dealing
machine. Cath thanked him for this task.

No members attended AGM for CDCBC

Four members who attended directors course felt it was well worth attending

FINANCIAL REPORT
Presented and cheques ratified. Turner/Luhrs

CORRESPONDENCE
IN
Jardine Lloyd Thompson (NZBCA Group Insurance Facility — Policy Renewal)

Tricia to email NZBCA to see if we have to be insured through this firm and June will see
AMI or another insurance broker for a quote.

ouT
Profile to pub charities for donation.

TOURNAMENTS
Open: date changed to October 4" from July 19t
Immediate changed to August the 9™

GENERAL BUSINESS

John spoke on the profile he sent to Pub Charities for a donation towards a dealing
machine. Cath thanked him for this task.

Bill has set up TV/Video for teaching and suggested that a tape could be running during
coffee break.

MEETING CLOSED 6.03pm
NEXT MEETING TUESDAY JULY 8™ 5.15PM



MINUTES OF THE SPECIAL MEETING HELD ON MONDAY 14TH JULY 2003
AT THE LEVIN BRIDGE CLUBROOMS AT 6.45

PRESENT C Bennet (chair) T Bayley, J Cave, J Turner, D Mackay, Bill Luhrs, D Mallon, B Harrison,
S Sturt, J Kirk, B Green, B McKenzie, A Morgan, D Bennet, D Thomas, A Pedersen, C Gallie,

R Barrack, D Robbins, N Sissons, A Sissons, B Miller, J Miller, D Andersen, J Kelly, D Edyvane,

F Cockram, B Wenham, S Fluker, J Luhrs, M Campbell, M Lidstone, E Wright, P Denton, J Boyce

P Boyce, M Nouwens, B Dekker, L Cornford

APOLOGIES
J Lenart, J Gunning, A Morgan, C Dooley, J Fryer, J Sorensen, H Harrison, P Moody

GENERAL BUSINESS
Motion was passed for the purchase of a card dealing machine, cables, Deal Master Pro software, cards
and boards at of cost of approx $8880.00 less $3.000 from pub charities Turner/Fluker

After a general discussion on this tropic it was voted on
Result

32 for

3 against

4 abstained
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MINUTES OF THE LEVIN BRIDGE CLUB COMMITTEE HELD ON TUESDAY
15™ JULY AT THE LEVIN BRIDGE CLUB ROOMS AT 5.15PM

PRESENT

C Bennet(chair) T Bayley, J Cave, J Turner, D Mackay, B Harrison, D Mallon,
S Serimshaw

APOLOGIES

K Carmichael, J Kirk, B Luhrs, R Benefield

MINUTES

The minutes of the meeting held June 2003 were confirmed as true and accurate
record. Turner/Harrison

MATTERS ARISING

Insurance Jardine Lloyd Thompson advised that the Group Insurance Scheme is now
with Ace Insurance. This was done to avoid significant premium increases.

Tricia got in touch with Fran (NZBCA) about having policy with the Group Scheme.
Each club can have their own Insurer; June checked with other firms and at this stage
a decision has been made to stay with Ace.

The reason given by Jardine Lloyd Thompson about discount on Alarm Systems.
Although there are many factors which determine the premiums charged for
individual clubs, this does not include security protection. Generally burglary /
malicious damage of clubs are not deemed a significant risk. The premiums for our
club had increased primarily due to the perceived earthquake risk (our club’s
proximity to Wellington).

FINACIAL REPORT
Presented and cheques ratified Cave/Bayley

CORRESPONDENCE

Inwards

Maj Jong thanked the club for the use of our premises and asked if they can use them
again for their tournament on May 29" and 30 2004.

Denis Mallon - Travelling sheets.
It was resolved by suggesting the sheets are locked in the office for a week.

TOURNAMENTS

Intermediate on August the 9 will be sponsored by Martin and Kathryn Oyston from
Bridge NZ who will donate a table card and cloth for our raffle. They will also have a
display of bridge items.

Next Social will be August 3™ (lunch)
GENERAL BUSINESS

In lieu of flowers the club donated $25 to medical research on behalf of Alasdair
McLaren’s family.
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Special Meeting held Monday 14™ 2003 it was passed for the committee to purchase a
dealing machine. Dorothy will place the order through bridge NZ; it may not arrive
until Christmas, but club happy to take delivery if the order can be fulfilled early.
Invoice, receipts, order forms for the machine, software have to be sent to the Pub
Charity before September 10™ 2003,

The topic of the use of the dealing machine was discussed after a comment was made
at the Special Meeting that the machine should be only used for Wednesday night
play, championships and tournaments. This comment met with considerable objection
as the donation from Pub Charity was made to the club as whole not to a selected few.

Fred Cockram has had training and experience of a dealing machine; he has offered
his services in overseeing the training of other members in its use. The committee
appreciate this offer and is only too happy to leave Fred in charge of the training etc.

J Turner suggested for the Committee to come up with different ways for the club to
run more efficiently. It was suggested that we use a year planner and Cath will look
into obtaining one.

Repairs to the fences and ladies toilets are to be started approximately within six
weeks.

B Harrison raised the question of directing next year on Thursday as he will be the
only Thursday night player who can direct. T Bayley has offered to help out and it
was suggested others could be asked if they are interested.

T Bayley asked for the committee to look at the Thursday night for 2004 as there will
be members moving up to Wednesday night and with only two new members this
year it may not leave many for the competitions.

June will be standing down as treasurer at the end of term 2003

Reserved Parking

It was asked if we could make one more space for reserved parking, but will extend
one of the reserved spaces instead.

Meeting closed at 6.2 1pm

Next meeting August 12" at 5.15pm



MINUTES OF THE LEVIN BRIDGE CLUB COMMITTEE HELD ON TUESDAY
12™ AUGUST 2003-08-27

PRESENT

C Bennet (chair) T Bayley, J Cave, B Luhrs, ] Tumer, D Mackay, R Benefield,
S Scrimshaw.

APOLOGIES
K Carmichael, S Sturt, D Mallon, B Harrison

MINUTES
The minutes of the meeting held July 2003 were confirmed as true and accurate
record. Cave/Bayley

MATTERS ARISING

Mah Jong asked if they could put a 25 Anniversary plaque up in the corner by the
piano. A letter was sent to confirm this would be fine and the plaque is now placed
there.

Pat Munro (Alasdair McLaren) sent a thank you card.

FINACIAL REPORT
Presented and cheques ratified Tumer/Mackay
Copy of the receipt for Dealing machine and software will be sent to the Pub Charity.

CORRESPONDENCE
INWARD
NZCBA, offering car stickers .50¢c each will put an order in for 100 mixed
Agreed to participate in the promotion of a new brand of crackers for Griffin Foods
Ltd
Sofware4bridge, SyntechNZ Ltd (cards) Hutt Bridge Club (CD available to purchase
with compiled hands)
Babich Wines NZ Wide Pairs will be Friday October 17" $5 plus plate
OUTWARD
Letter sent to Maj Jong re plaque

TOURNAMENTS

Aug 9™ tournament was well attended. Because of the high number paid director $50
Complaint about the lack of help for the cleaning after the tournament

Would like to see the raffles for tournaments presented better.

Will ask Martin Oyston to sponsor Junior/beginners

Discussion on the matter of whether there should be a charge or not for drinks at
tournaments.

MOTION Continue to charge for drinks at tournaments Mackay/Turner
Majority voted for the motion

Next social will be 4PM 5™ October

GENERAL BUSINESS

Dorothy will approach Barry Cross about audit year ending 30™ September2003
Bill has brought bought books and videos for library and will purchase three more
flippers by Klinger.
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Complaints that timer is not used and would like to see director not scoring.

Tricia has started to bring in Wednesday night players into Thursday night room; this
has increased table numbers for better competition while helping the new beginners.
Bill suggested free bridge lessons, will discuss this matter more at the next meeting.
Dorothy suggested delivery flyers for lessons and need to encourage younger players

Meeting finished at 6.20pm

Next meeting September 9™ 2003



MINUTES OF THE LEVIN BRIDGE CLUB COMMITTEE HELD ON TUESDAY
SEPTEMBER 9™ 2003 AT THE LEVIN BRIDGE CLUB ROOMS AT 5.15PM

PRESENT
C Bennet(chair) T Bayley, J Cave, J Turner, J Kirk, B Luhrs, D Mallon, D Mackay

APOLOGIES
K Carmichael, S Sturt, B Harrison

MINUTES
The minutes of the meeting held August 2003 were confirmed as true and accurate
record Cave/Bayley

MATTERS ARISING
Car stickers arrived; Crackers were given out to members. Barry Cross will be
auditing the accounts. Receipts sent to pub charities re dealing machine.

FINANCIAL REPORT
Presented and cheques ratified Cave/Luhrs

CORRESPONDENCE

INWARD

NZCBA Levies will be increased by $5 as from April 2004

OUTWARD

Thank you card and table vouchers sent to Ainslie MacDonald for supply the lemon
drink.

Thtzink card and cheque for $500 sent to Alstrua for charity tournament hold on Aug
30 2003

TOURNAMENTS

NZ Wide Pairs October 17 starting at 7PM cost $5
Open Oct e

Dish food out rather than people helping themselves.

GENERAL BUSINESS

Moved Dorothy Second Denis For tournaments will try to get a scorer on voluntary
basis.

Run the championship on national grading, and table subs to be discussed at October
meeting.

Suggest at leasing up to date photo copier (June to look into this)

Suggested financial report for AGM to photocopied by a firm in town

Dorothy has a draft of year planner

Need umbrella stand for wet weather inside door way

Renew liquor license

Meeting finished 6.20

NEXT MEETING OCTOBER 14" 5.15PM




